
  

Peter  Marshall once stated, that those who 
don’t stand for something are likely to fall 
for anything.  It is equally simplistic and 
false to believe that all expressions of our 
faith are the same, that all teach the same 
truth and lead to the same end.  There are 
items of my faith which are beyond com-
promise which I hold to “Truth”.  I also be-
lieve that a church is most healthy not 
when it tells people what to believe, but 
provides a safe and open community where 
questions can be asked and one’s faith can 
be discovered.  All of us hold to some stand-
ards of faith which are True. Every pathway 
to Christ takes it own course and every 
Christian journeys and sometimes we find 
individuals who do not profess to be    
Christians who live more closely to the way 
of Christ than many who profess to be His 
followers.  

   The following of Christ gives to all of us 
our greatest joy and yet demands from all 
of us our deepest discipleship and commit-
ment.  My hope is that you would join us 
Sunday morning and welcome the oppor-
tunity to grow in faith.  

                                                                                     

                           —John  
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 Let’s Get Connected (p 2) 
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 August Calendar  (p 8)      
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  Dear Members of Central,  

    We continue with our summer series on 
“What Presbyterians Believe” and I have      
appreciated your participation during the   
Sunday School hour.  The open sharing on the 
authority of Scripture and salvation has helped 
me to grow and further understand the faith 
community which is Central.  Next Sunday will 
provide the opportunity for feedback on      
remarks shared regarding “salvation” and then 
in two weeks Kathy Bricker will continue with 
the series of “What Presbyterians Believe”  
addressing the issue of heaven and hell.  

   One of my favorite Peanuts cartoons has 
Snoopy hard at work at his typewriter. He   
explains to Charlie Brown that he is writing a 
book on theology. The title? “Has it Ever      
Occurred to You that You Might Be Wrong?” I 
think Snoopy is on to something – a profound 
theological question. I think Snoopy must have 
been reading the great American theologian 
Reinhold Niebuhur.  Niebuhur once wrote that 
democratic social and political harmony are 
possible only when individuals and groups with 
widely differing beliefs and values are willing 
to entertain the possibility that they just might 
be wrong, that none of us has cornered the 
market on the whole truth, that the other side 
just might have a measure of truth too. With-
out some degree of open-mindedness, of    
humility and respect, we quickly descend into 
stark  fanaticisms. We see this unfolding at 
different places within culture.  

   I think this is one of the benefits of the series 
“What Presbyterians Believe” and I have     
welcomed comments shared.  As one author 
has stated, “being open-minded does not 
mean  being emptied-headed.”  I believe, as 
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Central Steele Creek 
Presbyterian Church 

Phone: 704-588-1211 

Fax: 704-588-1461 
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Lauren Perkin           Financial Administrator 
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SUNDAY SCHEDULE 

     Sunday School                   9:15am 

     Worship                 10:30am 

Deadlines 
 September 2019 issue deadline is August 23rd. 

Articles received late will be included the next month. 

Sunday Bulletin: Thursdays, 10:00am 
Articles received late will be included the next week. 

CSCPC Women’S 

Groups 

Circle #1  

Summer Break 

Circle of Friends 

Room 300, 10:00am, Saturday, August 3 

 

 Women’s Bible Study 

Summer Break 

 

 

 

    
 

THE MONTH OF AUGUST 

Peanut Butter & Jelly 

Please place items in the donation box 

located in the Church Narthex. 

In July,  approximately 197 pounds of food were  

donated. 

Please let the church office know of any 
changes in your contact information, such as 
phone number, cell phone number,  address, 
or email address.  Thank you! 

Christian Education  

What Presbyterians Believe: 6 Week Adult Series 

Have you ever wondered what differentiates the Presbyterian (PCUSA) church 

from other denominations?  This series will give a glimpse into this topic.  

Long time members, those interested in becoming members, and everyone who 

attends will discover or rediscover core Beliefs of the Presbyterian church.  

Part 2: “Salvation” 

August 4th  – Dr. John Earl 9:15am Sanctuary) 

August 11th – Small group discussion questions on “Salvation” in established 

Sunday school classes or FLC Room 301 with Dr. Earl 

Part 3: “Heaven and Hell” 

August 18th – Elder Kathy Bricker (9:15am Sanctuary) 

August 25th – Small group discussion questions on “Heaven and Hell” in 

established Sunday school classes or FLC Room 300 with Elder Kathy Bricker 

Youth Sunday School Summer Series (Rising 1st through 5th grade) 

“What’s in the Bible?” video series followed by outdoor/indoor fun play! 

 

Realm is the newest online church management soft-
ware from the #1 church software provider of faith-

based organizations, ACS Technologies®. 
 
Starting in October, Realm will become Central’s primary com-
munication tool for all members, staff and leadership.  As mem-
bers you will be able to create a secure password and update 
your profile in the online member directory.  Upload your photo 
and change/update your information 24/7.  Access Realm on 
your mobile device or computer.  Stay in touch with other mem-
bers and groups and receive important notifications from the 
church office all in real time, all in one place. 
 
Realm is only made up of the people in our church.  It’s not like 
social media that’s open to everyone.  Realm keeps your data 
safe and gives you control over what information you share and 
who can see it. 
 
Stay tuned for more information on Realm and the sign up period 
coming soon.  Have questions?  Reach out to one of Central’s 
Realm team members:  Charlie Bricker, Jeanne McGrath, Becky 
Helms or Allyson Haenlein. 

PLEASE TAKE NOTE! 
 

Address change: 
Barbara Lane 

1240 Bridges Acres Road 
Kannapolis, NC  28083 

704-935-2966 
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FINANCE  TEAM  UPDATE 

Income (for budgeted items) needed as of 6/30/19: $226,170 

Income (for budgeted items) received as of 6/30/19: $204,906 

Capital reserve fund balance: $289,670 

In memory of Sheila Fetner; Circle of Friends, Elizabeth &  

Joe McCutchen, Childress Klein & Fred Klein 

In memory of Leigh Ann Burns; Charles & Donna Winter,  

Mark & Debra Clapham, Elizabeth & Joe McCutchen 

In memory of Bill Gordon; Circle of Friends,  Mary & Jack  

Phillips, Roy Youngblood, Mark & Debra Clapham, Mike &  

Judy Brown, Bill & Donna Young, Elizabeth & Joe McCutchen 

In memory of Phyllis Burrell; Lucy Choate, Patricia, Toney & 

Ashley Frazier, Circle #1, Liz & Glenn Litaker, Alice Burrell,  

Mary Hammond, Roy Youngblood, James & Ann Robson, Mary 

& Jack Phillips, Lollipop Child Development, Jean & Burns  

Taylor, Vicki & John Nicholson, Windee Sanderson, Charles &  

Donna Winter, Pat & Sandy Hart, Greta & Toni Lambert, Kay  

& Jim Patterson, Joyce Quinn, Bud and Pauline Shaney, Mark & 

Debra Clapham, Mike & Judy Brown, Bill & Donna Young,  

Rock & Sallie English, Elizabeth & Joe McCutchen, Portia &  

Harry Weatherly 

In memory of Mike and Phyllis Burrell; John & Loree Rives 

In memory of Jackson Biggers, (brother of Mary Jane Palmer  

and Beth Boykin); Toni & Greta Lambert 

In honor of Rev. British Hyrams; Tisha Wiley 

MEMORIALS & HONORARIUMS 

 

   Remember Room In The Inn  

… as you travel this summer. 

      While you are enjoying your summer vacations, 

please consider bringing the complementary hotel toi-

letries back home and donating 

them for use by the Room In The 

Inn. These travel size soaps, sham-

poos, etc. are ideal for the one 

time use by our guests who will be 

staying at our church during the 

winter months. Thank You in ad-

vance for all your support in this 

worthwhile mission. 

Central Fine Arts Academy 

A Fine Arts Academy that serves the community and  

encourages growth through artistic expression within  

a faith-based environment. 

Central Fine Arts Academy is an outreach to the Steele Creek 

community and surrounding area.  It will provide quality music, 

art and dance instruction for elementary age students.   The 

academy will open this September and provide chorus and 

group instruction to allow students in Grades 3,4 & 5 to explore 

their creative interests in a safe and supportive environment.  

 

For our congregation, the CFAA can offer the joy and excite-

ment of young people growing in creativity.  We will encourage 

students to demonstrate their learning within the life of our 

church.   We will have the opportunity to build relationships 

with young families and to welcome them to participate in our 

worship and our faith community.  

 

Our Approach:  

Six week sessions will allow students to be introduced to      

musical instruments, an art focus or technique, and/or a dance 

style.   Through this introduction in a small group setting,     

students can determine if the musical instrument or dance/art 

technique is one that they want to pursue further.   As students 

grow in their ability and interest, there will be additional classes 

at higher levels.  The classes will be taught by qualified         

instructors in their field.  

 

Our program will be directed by Ms. Lori Cauley, who has 

worked with elementary school children as a music teacher and 

as an assistant principal for 28 years.  

 

We will emphasize a caring and safe environment for elemen-

tary students, encouraging creativity and growth in a faith-

based community.   This will include following the Child and 

Youth Protective Practices followed by our congregation.   

 

Please help us make the CFAA successful.    

This August, the parents and families need to learn about the 

Central Fine Arts Academy.   Help us with promotion: 

 Tell us about neighborhood and local events for families 

where we share flyers. 

 Identify community bulletin boards where we can post fly-

ers. 

 Encourage family, friends and neighbors with elementary 

children to participate  

 Place a yard sign, if your yard is in a high traffic and visible 

location.  

 Identify other opportunities or ways for promotion 

 Promote program at elementary school open house – 

       August 22
nd

.     

Contact Jeanne Smith (jeannee@netzero.com) or Lori 

Cauley, director (loricauley11@gmail.com) .  

 

mailto:jeannee@netzero.com
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AUGUST HEAD ELDER,  

USHERS & COMMUNION SERVERS 

Head Usher: Becky Helms 

Ushers/Servers: Kenny Burns, Bob Hunter, Joan Hedgepeth 

Communion Server: Beverly Cheek 

 

Central, 
Your gracious sendoff has lifted and encouraged me (and 
my family) for the new ministry path ahead.  You shared: 
• Gifts and cards that speak to your abundant generosity 
• Moments with me and hugs that express sentiments 
which no words can fully convey  
• Comments that portray me in ways that I don’t always 
see in myself 
• Affirmation of my gifts for ministry as a continued confir-
mation of God’s call 
 
Thank you for the privilege of sharing in ministry at Cen-
tral and in life over the last 5 years. May God bless you 
and keep now and forever more! 
With love in Christ, 
British and the entire Hyrams family Are you having trouble controlling the way you eat? Food 

Addicts in Recovery Anonymous (FA) is a free Twelve 
Step recovery program for anyone suffering from food 
obsession, overeating, under-eating or bulimia. Meetings 
are held every Thursday at Central Steele Creek  
Presbyterian Church  at 7pm in the library. 
For more information or a list of additional meetings 
throughout the U.S. and the world, call 781-932-6300  or 
visit:www.foodaddicts.org. 

Mission:  Focus on Education 
Central supports Steele Creek  

Elementary School with several  

projects.   The Mission Committee 

met with the new principal, Ms. 

Karen Dozier, who is appreciative 

that we support students and 

teachers in a variety of important 

ways throughout the year. 

 

August:  School supplies 

Please help provide classroom supplies: wide rule notebook 

paper, colored paper, glue, crayons, markers, pencils, erasers, 

pens, file cards,  notebooks, scissors,  etc.   Your donations 

can be left in a School Supply Box in the Narthex.  

However, we have a slight twist to our donations.   We collect 

the items now in order to take advantage of the good sales in 

August.   However, we store the classroom supplies until  

January.  This is when teachers need to have them to be re-

plenished – but when it is difficult for parents to help.    

Greetings from the  
Preschool… 
 
I cannot believe summer is     

almost over and we are gearing up for our next 
school year, which begins on Tuesday,          
September 3rd. Our teachers come back to the 
school on Monday, August 26th and will be busy 
getting their rooms and supplies ready for the 
kids.   We will also have meetings and CPR 
training.  Our Open House will be on Thursday, 
August 29th 10-1. We are excited that all of our 
teachers are returning and our teams are ready 
to start with a new group of special children.  
 
We would like to thank Mr. Joe and Anthony 
for removing the big playground piece that was 
unsafe for the children to play on. That was a 
big chore and we THANK YOU! I would also 
like to thank Mr. Joe and Mr. Wray for always 
being ready to help us with many different  
requests  Their willingness to assist us is 
 greatly appreciated and uplifting!  
 
Please continue to pray for our precious      
preschool as we begin another journey.  
Miss JoAnna  

 

Farewell Reception for Rev. British Hyrams 
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Where God Is Leading….. 
     

   The July meeting of Session was opened with reading of Scripture 
and discussion on the many ways in which prayer can be used in the 
context of Committee meetings.  
    The Clerk recognized the need for determination of a quorum at both 
Session and Congregational meetings. With changes to the Book of 
Order the determination is currently left up to each Session/
congregation. The recommendation did not justify a called meeting of 
the Congregation merely for this issue so motion was approved to    
present changes at the next congregational meeting which will be later 
this fall when receiving the report of the Church Nominating Commit-
tee.  
    At the June Session meeting there was approved a revised Facilities 
Rental policy. (highlights of the policy can be found on following column) 
Amendments to the approved policy were presented at the July      
meeting. They were: 
 Changing recommendation from payment by money order, cash-

ier, or certified check  to payment by personal/corporate check and 
or money order.  

 That Iglesia Bautista Emanuel be except from established rental 
fees as set forth in policy and from restrictions of use regarding the 
FLC kitchen. 

 
    Time was devoted to an introduction and education on REALM. 
REALM is the newest online church management software which has 
been purchased by Central. REALM will ultimately become Central’s 
primary communication tool for all members as we move into the    
future. It will include an accurate church directory, a location for church 
committees to report and share, a location for financial reporting, and 
much more. This was a first introduction to church leadership knowing 
well that the incorporation into the larger congregation will take time 
and the use of REALM by the larger congregation will be done at a pace 
so all will benefit.  
 
The following Committees reported on their work:  
 Central Fine Arts Academy is now receiving their first student reg-

istrations for a Fall beginning. Members are encouraged to fill out 
pew cards in offering their support of this new ministry.  

 Committee on expanding Cultural Diversity continues in conversa-
tion with ADA (architectural firm) and the firm will share findings 
to the Committee on Tuesday evening, July 30.  

 Chet Knapp reported on the continued work of the Pastoral Nomi-
nating Committee. 

 Clint Burke reported that the Church Nominating Committee will 
hold their first meeting on Sunday, July 28, immediately following 
worship.  

 
The Session expressed gratitude to: 
    Joe McGrath and his labor in the children’s playground removing   
unsafe equipment, to Charles Wilkerson for his expertise in marketing 
our Fine Arts Academy, to Becky Helms and the Publicity/
Communications Committee in devoting time and energy to integrat-
ing a new phone system and WIFI on the church grounds.  
 
The meeting concluded with prayer and celebration of the Lord’s  
Supper.  

Highlights of new Facility Use Policy: 
For Church members:  
  limit complimentary Facility Use to once per month 
 Capacity for Fellowship Hall is 100 guests.  No Sat-

urday events in Fellowship Hall after 7:00pm 
 
For Non-Church members: 
 Rate increases for all rooms/facilities 
 Capacity for Fellowship Hall-100 guests; for FLC-300 
 FLC Kitchen is not available for rental 
 No Saturday events in Fellowship Hall after 7:00pm 

Central’s Jamboree Bible & Bingo Fiesta 

a Hit with Young and Old! 
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23    Caroline Taylor 

25 Judy Corbett 
        Donna Winter 

26 Gary Russell 
27 Debbie Stikeleather 

28 Sandra Burke 
        Carter Patterson 

29 Jim Noblett 
30 Shirley Austin 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

2 Susan Osmar 

3 Russell Helms 
        Ann Mozingo 

5 Debra Clapham 
7 Renee Perez 

        Fred Youngblood 
8 Megan Shepard 

        Celia Shepard 
11 Diane Price 
12 Paige McNeill 

        Debbie Eargle 
13 John Benton 

        Ardy Skidmore 
        Jim Stikeleather 

15 Barbara Choate 
        Banks Wilson 

18 Jennifer Doyle 
19 Brad Clapham 

        Sallie English 
20    Pam Brooks 

21    Bud Shaney 

 Birthdays–August 

AUGUST 2019 
       Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 1 
Preschool Camp, 9:00am 

Bridgewater BB, 6:00pm 

Food Addicts, 7:00pm 

2 
AA, 12:00pm 

Bridgewater BB, 6:00pm 

 

3 

Circle of Friends, 

10:00am 

4 

Sunday School, 9:15am 

Worship, 10:30am 

PNC Team, 11:45am 

 

 

 

5 
AA, 12:00pm 

Personnel Team, 5:00pm 

Publicity Team, 5:30pm 

Handbells, 6:30pm 

6  

B&G Team, 6:00pm 

Worship Team, 

6:00pm 

7        

CE Team, 10:00am 

AA, 12:00pm 

Arts Task Force, 5:30pm 

Choir, 6:45pm 

Boy Scouts, 7:00pm 

 

8 

Bridgewater BB, 6:00pm 

Food Addicts, 7:00pm 

 

 

9 

AA, 12:00pm 

Bridgewater BB, 6:00pm 

 

 

  

 

10 
 

 

 

11 

Sunday School, 9:15am 

Worship, 10:30am 

Fellowship Team, 11:45am 

Mission Team, 11:45am 

 

 

 

12 

AA, 12:00pm 

Handbells, 6:30pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

13 

Congregational Care, 

3:30pm 

 

 

 

 

14 
Christian Ed Team, 

10:00am 

AA, 12:00pm 

Arts Task force, 5:30pm 

Choir, 6:45pm 

Boy Scouts, 7:00pm 

 

15 

Bridgewater BB, 6:00pm 

Food Addicts, 7:00pm 

16 

AA, 12:00pm 

Bridgewater BB, 6:00pm 

 

17 
 

 

 

 

18 

Sunday School, 9:15am 

 Worship , 10:30am 

 Outreach Team, 11:45am 

Town Hall Meeting,, 

11:30am 

 

 

19 

AA, 12:00pm 

Finance Team, 6:00pm 

Handbells, 6:30pm 

 

20 
Congregational Care 

Team, 3:30pm 

 

 

21 

AA, 12:00pm 

Arts Task Force, 5:30pm 

Choir, 6:45pm 

Boy Scouts, 7:00pm 

 

 

22 

Session, 6:00pm 

Bridgewater BB, 6:00pm 

Food Addicts,7:00pm 

 

 

23 
AA, 12:00pm 

Bridgewater BB, 6:00pm 

 

 

 

24 

 

 

 

25 
Sunday School, 9:15am 

Worship,10:30am 

 

 
 

 

 
 

26 

AA, 12:00pm 

 

 

 

 
 

27 

 

28 

AA, 12:00pm 

Arts Task Force, 5:30pm 

Choir, 6:45pm 

Boy Scouts, 7:00pm 

29 
Bridgewater BB, 6:00pm 

Food Addicts, 7:00pm 

30 
AA, 12:00pm 

Bridgewater BB, 6:00pm 

31 

    

August 4 Martha Osborne  

August 11 Teresa Canipe  

August 18 Barbara Choate  

August 25 Sandy Hart  

   

Worship Child Care Volunteers 
August 2019 


